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Dear EI Providers,

We hope this letter finds you all well and enjoying the summer!! As we are approaching the middle of the summer, Important Steps, Inc would like to thank you for your great work and dedication to the children in need during this hot summer of 2009. We realize how challenging it is to provide services during the summer period in NYC: sometimes without A/C, overheated cars, parking difficulties, etc. Unfortunately, our job as home-based therapists includes these struggles, but the idea of helping these wonderful children achieve their full developmental potential keeps us going forward. 
It has been just about a year since our last Early Intervention audit and, as always, we strive to maintain our standard of excellence. Important Steps has continued to grow and with that growth comes change. 

NYCEIP Updates:

There have been some CHANGES in the Early Intervention policy regarding FAP calendars and 3rd page Progress Report (Parent). We also continue to revise and change our policies to meet the standards of the New York City Early Intervention Program, as well as the New York State Department of Health and Mental Hygiene to adhere the main principal of Early Intervention: The child will make the greatest amount of progress possible. 
NYC Early Intervention has recently sent a letter to all providers clarifying the use of FAP Calendars and the 3rd Page of the Progress Report (parental). The Calendar is one of the tools designed to help the families and interventionists communicate better between sessions to help the child and family. However, the completion of this tool is completely voluntary for the parents. The important points for our therapists to remember are:

· Use of any particular tool for any length of time is completely parents’ choice. A therapist or service coordinator may NEVER present that completing the Calendar is required or mandatory.

· If a parent chooses to complete the Calendar, he/she may choose to stop at any time or skip a month or more at any time.

· If a parent chooses to use a Calendar and has multiple therapists, the therapists cannot demand that the parent use one calendar per therapist. ONLY ONE CALENDAR PER CHILD IN A MONTH has always been a requirement. Using one calendar for multiple therapists should help the interventionists focus on the current parent priority and make the family involvement more manageable, as well as to implement the team approach. If the parent finds it helpful, the parent may choose to use multiple calendars.
· If a tool other than the calendar is being used, indicate what tool is being used to help the parent/caregiver plan activities to help his/her child during the week.  For example, if a notebook is used instead of calendar, the interventionist could write “Parent will do stretching exercise with Joey while diapering him.  Recorded in parent-therapist notebook”

· Completion of the 3rd Page of 3, 6, 9 and 12-month Progress Reports is also voluntary for parents. Please relay the message to all families from your caseload. 
While the use of any communication tools is not mandatory, they are considered  good practice and can be useful. In the event that a parent chooses not to participate, it is recommended that the therapists still provide carry-over activities for the parents to incorporate into their daily routine with their child. Additionally, those activities should be written on the daily session note form in the box that is designated for “Calendar Activities”. 
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Agency’s Internal Quality Assurance and Improvement:

It is our goal to continually improve ourselves as an agency. Our Quality Assurance and Improvement (QAI) Department plays a significant role in achieving that goal. 
· On a monthly basis, all session notes are reviewed for quality and content. Many of you have received phone calls and/or letters addressing some of the issues that the QAI department has encountered. Although we see a lot of improvement, unfortunately, there are still many therapists who are not completing session notes and progress reports appropriately. 
· Important Steps’ QAI Director, Mrs. Susan DePasquale, as well as the Program Director, Mrs. Janet Reznik, are available to you to assist and guide you in completing the session notes and progress reports according to regulations. The New York City Early Intervention Program holds us to the highest standards. We will, in turn, being holding all of our therapists to the highest standards. At this time, if your notes are reviewed and found to be lacking in quality or content, they will be returned to you for improvement. This is the only way that we can guarantee that the quality of notes continues to improve and meets all Early Intervention regulations, as well as Important Steps’ standards.
· In addition to the review of session notes, Important Steps has also implemented a new software program that identifies any and all overlaps, as well as interruptions for more than 2 weeks in session times. It is imperative that you review all of your session note dates and times to ensure that no mistakes have been made and no overlaps have occurred. Any overlaps identified by our software will not be submitted for billing. While we understand that an occasional error may occur, we expect that such errors will be few and far between. Therefore, your billing will be put under investigation as soon as mistakes are found. Please note that all therapists’ contracts address the severe consequences of billing overlapping times.
Health and Safety Regulations (NYSDOH Memorundum-08/08)

The New York State DOH requires our therapists to observe and assess all sites that will be used to provide EI services on a regular basis and where the parent will not be present during the service delivery. If you are providing services in a daycare center or other site aside from the child’s home where the parent is not present, you must inform Important Steps immediately. Upon receiving this information, Important Steps will send you a Community Health and Safety Survey for you to complete to ensure that the site is safe and free from potential hazards. We will also send parents a consent form allowing us to share information with the specific Day Care provider. 
Parent Satisfaction: 

We have been sending Parent Surveys to all of our Early Intervention families. These surveys are used to gauge parent satisfaction with our programs and therapists. We strive for and expect high levels of satisfaction from our families. The results of these surveys are carefully reviewed. Any issues or problems identified by the parents are quickly dealt with and remediated whenever possible. Any issues regarding the provision of services by one of our therapists will be immediately addressed with the therapist and appropriate action will be taken.
Save the date:
As you are aware IPRO requires all EI providers to attend 4 workshops/in-services related to early childhood special education per year. If you have taken any of those with another provider or institution, please fax a certificate of completion to our HR department, Attn: Yana Miller at 718-882-2166. 

Our next in-service is scheduled for September 10, 2009 at 4pm. Please see attached flyer and respond promptly. Please save the date so that you can plan on attending. We are looking forward to see you again. 
We wish you all cool and relaxing summer. As always, if you have any questions, please feel free to contact us.

Sincerely,

Janet Reznik







Susan DePasquale, MS Ed.

Program Director






Director of Quality Assurance and Improvement

